Well, we want to reduce the burden of assessment. It seems to me that councils should be accountable to their local people. These are the people that know about the services. These are the people that set their priorities, or should do so. Too much of the burden on councils in recent years has been trying to please, not local people, but officials in central government and its agencies. Trying to do things the way it’s thought central government wants things done, and having a huge bureaucracy of assessment and form filling and sending reports and having them checked over. That, I think, gets in the way of people focusing on their communities. So, by sweeping it away, we hope we will allow people to concentrate on the communities that elect them.
